February 17, 2004

Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on February 17, 2004, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Stewart, Tindall-Ellis, Smith, Mason, and Weldon.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to approve the minutes of the February 2, 2004 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.   


Old Business:

Doug Quinn and Barry Lovingood from Clark Public Utilities were present to explain the need for utility easements for the Septic Inspection Program.  Doug and Barry also answered several property owners’ questions about the utility easements.


There was a discussion on the nuisance violation at 503 N. Pine Avenue.  There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Weldon to table the matter until the March 1, 2004 meeting.  Motion Carried.

There was a discussion on the request from the Senior Activities and Nutrition Program (SNAP) for financial assistance for the Yacolt site.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Smith to distribute the entire $1,000 allocated for social service funding to North County Community Food Bank.  Motion Carried.


Draft Ordinance #430 on cat licensing was distributed to the Council.  A workshop on the matter was scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on Monday, March 8, 2004. 

New Business:


Jim Mansfield from Clark County Solid Waste was present to introduce himself to the new Councilmembers and to share information about some new programs.  Jim also informed the Council that the County’s annual household hazardous waste collection event in Yacolt will be held the same day as the Town of Yacolt spring clean up event. 


North Clark Little League President, Debbie Smith, asked if the Town would purchase 4 picnic tables for the ball field complex.  There was a discussion on the request.  There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to have the Clerk/Treasurer get cost and budget information.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion on the need for a new cable television franchise agreement.  There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Weldon to table the matter until the Clerk/Treasurer can obtain additional information.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion Draft Ordinance #431.  The Clerk/Treasurer will make some revisions to the draft.  The matter will be on the agenda for the March 1, 2004 meeting.


There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Stewart to accept the January, 2004 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Robertson had no comments for the Council.      


There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to approve warrants #9202 through #9220 as follows:  Current Expense - $2,347.36; Fire Department - $125.39; Parks Department - $261.82; City Street - $360.83; Cemetery - $7.73; and Stormwater - $5.00.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
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